College Council

Contra Costa College

Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, October 12, 2005

2:30 p.m. – LA-101

Present:

Classified:
John Christensen, Joyce Edwards, Rose Orpilla, Teresina Steffes

Faculty:

Lee Brelie, Terence Elliott, Leverett Smith, Barbara Williams

Management:
Mariles Magalong, Jennifer Ounjian-Auque, McKinley Williams

Students:
Gigi Green, Chair, Kenneth Herndon, Leonard McKee

Guests:
John Diestler, Alex Edwards, Michele Jackson, 
Absent:
Barbara Allcox, Carol Barrick, Angelina Fagget, Chris Tarp, Marcia Vallier and Jesse Maran

1.  CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 2:30 p.m. by Gigi Green.

2.  INTRODUCTION OF VISITORS:  Marcia and Jesse were introduced from the architect 

firm.  

3.  APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  Mack added one item under New Business - the District 

Office's Strategic Directions for 2005-07 

4.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM SEPTEMBER 14, 2005 - The council approved the

minutes.

5.  STANDING ITEMS:  a) Budget Update/Instructional Equipment - Mariles distributed an

updated PFE Funding list.  The PFE funds were recalculated at the district and CCC will now 

receive $635,047. As Mariles indicated in the traveling road show and previous meetings, 

$400,000 is already committed to salaries and benefits of various positions on campus.  Mariles

made a proposal from the Budget Committee to College Council to spend approximately 

$50,000 (includes salary and benefits for a PBX Operator) of the remaining PFE funds for a full-

time PBX Operator.  The Business Office has tried to fill the PBX Operator position with current

full-time staff but this has placed a strain on the current staff since the business office is already

short-staffed.  Mariles then distributed  the Instructional Equipment allocation for 2005-2006 

showing the cut to all three campuses.  This is due to fewer funds allocated from the State.  CCC

will receive $84,094 for 2005-06.  Mariles further proposed to pay for other "emergency" needs

out of these remaining funds:   $2,000 for a projector for AA-145, $16,000 for software licenses 

(anti-virus and Microsoft), $4,000 for LCD bulbs for the "Smart" classrooms and $1,500 for

printer repair in Media Design.  The Council took a five-minute caucus break separating into

constituency groups and all voted unanimously to accept spending PFE funds on a PBX Operator

and spending Instructional Equipment monies on the aforementioned "emergency" costs.

b) Remodel Update - Mack addressed the Council informing everyone that remodel construction on the library and voc tech building should begin the end of October or the first of November.  Since building costs have greatly increased upon passing the bond and we are saddled with trenching for earthquake safety on every remodel or building construction plan which costs us extra money, we probably will not be able to complete all of the bond projects on our original list.  This means we will probably not be able to remodel the Music Building.  We just learned that we have to spend another $250,000 to make the pathways ADA compliant to the newly renovated Library.  That was not originally budgeted in our original plans.  We also just learned that we are not able to spend the $2,000,000 to retrofit the Art Building until we trench for earthquake safety and that will cost us another $50,000 or so.  Mack reiterated our Governing Board has concerns about our campus being on or so close to earthquake faults and the State is now requiring the trench work to be done prior to any remodel. The feasibility of a long-range plan to move our campus seems appropriate and perhaps in our best interest.  There have been talks with developers to exchange our current site with another in west county.  This can only occur if the developer willing to purchase our land is willing to build us a state-of-the-art campus at another location with our approval.  This is only in talking stages and if this idea should come to fruition, it would be anywhere from five to ten years.  Meanwhile our construction projects will continue since our campus is in need of Measure A improvements.

6.  UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  a)  Gigi introduced John Diestler who gave us the background of our current logo.  When Rex Craig was president in the 70's at Contra Costa College, he insisted we have a logo.  So a round logo was developed with Mt. Tamalpais in the background, three C's in the middle and waves at the bottom.  The district did not like the idea of having Mt. Tamalpais on our logo since they related that to Marin County and they wanted Mt. Diablo since Mt. Diablo is located in Contra Costa County.  When Candy Rose was president in the late 80's, she wanted to modernize the logo so the logo was then made into an oval, the mountain was changed to be generic, the three C's were connected and the bottom waves were removed.    Marcia and Jesse then proceeded to give their presentation showing the Council eight versions of a logo from our conversation at last month's meeting.  A long discussion ensued regarding why we need to change the logo, the costs of changing a logo, and comments were given on the eight versions presented by Marcia and Jesse.  Marcia and Jesse will take the comments back with them and they will propose a process at next month's meeting.  They will also come back with variations of sample logos stemming from the commentary given at today's meeting.  

b) All College Day Consensus Priorities - Report Back form Academic Senate - Terence said they discussed the outcomes from All College Day and will move forward with them.  

c) Subcommittee for Fixture, Furniture and Equipment Report - Mariles, Leverett, Barbara and Leonard are the subcommittee and they plan to meet with Stephanie O'Brien from Dovetail Consultants on October 19th at 2:00 p.m. in AA-216.  They will have a report at next month's meeting.

7.  NEW BUSINESS:  a) Schedule Strategies for Spring Semester - Mack said this item can be removed since the deans, department chairs, and the Enrollment Management Committee are working on this.

b) Integrated Planning Process for Accreditation Report - Budget, Program Review and Planning - With the Council's approval, Mack would like to bring this item to President's Cabinet.  We had stated in our mid-term report we would have a process in place by the end of the Spring 2005 and send it forth to the Accreditation Commission.  We have not accomplished this task yet.  Mack said we had an initial meeting this week with the senior deans and Mariles.  Mack will bring back recommendations to next month's Council's meeting.  

c) District's Strategic Directions - Chancellor Benjamin is asking all three colleges to come up with actions steps for the District goals by November 15th.  Mack will begin this process at President's Cabinet and report back at next month's Council's meeting.  Terence reported that the chancellor worked with everyone at DGC.   She listened to everyone's comments and included them in the directions.  

d) College Retreat - Mack said there have been various ideas being discussed in order to try to bring about cohesiveness among the constituency groups on campus:  classified, faculty and management.  It seems the majority vote is for a one-day mixer (spirit day), perhaps at a park on a weekend where employees can bring their families and food.  Mack will forward this idea to Staff Development for further development.  

8.  OTHER:  None

9.  ANNOUNCEMENTS:  October 19th is the Wellness Fair in the quad from 9:00 to 1:00 p.m.  October 31 is the fall festival in the amphitheater from 11:00 to 1:00 p.m.

Congressman Miller will be here on Friday, October 14th at 1:00 p.m. to visit a Middle College High School Biology class in PS-14.  

Tomorrow is high school visitation day from 9:00 to 11:00 a.m.  These are high school students from continuation high schools that will be looking at our vocational programs.  Since there were no available facilities on campus, Priscilla has rented a tent to be set up on the grass area above the amphitheater.  

10.  NEXT MEETING:  November 9, 2005.

11.  ADJOURNMENT:  The meeting was adjourned at 4:44 p.m. by Gigi Green.

Respectfully submitted,

Melody Hanson

Senior Executive Assistant to the President

